
March 11, 2021

Dear Community Member:

MESSAGE FROM THE GVC PRESIDENT

The Council hosted ZOOM trainings for new HOA Presidents, Secretaries,
Treasurers and Member Representatives last week. I had the privilege of
“meeting” the new Presidents and Member Representatives. Thank you again for
volunteering your time to your HOA and your neighbors. Watch your email for
the announcement of the upcoming Goldschmidt/Shupe webinar. It will focus
on CC&R issues. And remember, your Executive Committee rep is your liaison
to the Council. Please be candid with them about issues and concerns within
your community. The more we know – the more we can assist.

I would also like to extend my thanks not only as president of the GVC, but also
as a resident of this wonderful community, to two extraordinary groups of
people. On Monday, March 3rd, thirteen (13) members of the GVSAV (in the
span of 3 hours) contacted over 700 people by telephone to notify them of their
2nd Covid-19 shot appointment! Between March 3rd and March 5th, the GVC
staff and three (3) volunteers logged over 90 hours answering and returning
phone calls on COVID-related appointment issues.

There are not enough ways to say, “Thank You!”



Debbie Kenyon

GVC Committee Reports

Canoa Hills Trails Park Survey Results
GVC Parks Advisory Standing Committee, Debbie Kenyon, Chair
The GVC Foundation, Friends of Canoa Parks

At the general public meeting on the Draft Master Plan for the Canoa
Hills Trails Park, the Pima County Flood District relayed the results of
the responses (n=584) to the survey as of February 19, 2021.

·      89% of responses came from Green Valley residents.
·      62% live within 5 miles of the Trails.
·      31% visit 3 or more times per week.
·      64% arrive by motor vehicle.
·      79% engage in walking and running activities.
·      30% hope to engage in picnicking and other social gathering events.
·      60% predominantly use the park area east of Camino del Sol.
·      20% use the western park area.
·      Restrooms are most desired amenity.
·      Ecological restoration was the most important project goal.

You still have until March 25, 2021 to participate in the survey!
Log onto the GVC home page at www.gvcouncil.org or search for
Canoa Hill Trails-Open Space Park, Pima County.
 
Recent Planning & Architectural Activities
Planning & Architecture Standing  Committee, Bill O’Malley, Chair
Submitted by Mary Olson

The Planning & Architectural Committee has recently Reviewed and
Proposed Changes to the Pima County Sign Code and to help preserve
Green Valley’s southwestern style and dark skies. More recently the
committee reviewed proposed plans for construction of the New
Commerce Bank Building at 265 W Continental Road. At its last
meeting in February, the committee members discussed the location of
the Electronic Message Board at the Valley Presbyterian Church on
Camino del Sol and the painting of the Canopy Poles for the Marathon
Station located at 3000 Camino Del Sol (see the Planning &

http://www.gvcouncil.org/


Architectural Committee minutes posted on the GVC Website).
 
Temporary Appointments for a Corporate Secretary and
Member-at-Large

Executive Committee, Debbie Kenyon, President

There are two (2) vacancies on the Executive Committee, the corporate
Secretary and a Member-at-Large, which have not been filled. Because
the Council’s Board of Representatives cannot yet meet under Covid-19
guidance, these positions will not be filled before the Fall or early
Winter. The reason for these temporary appointments is two-fold. First,
the Executive Committee members would appreciate the help, and
second, the temporary appointees would be able to gain experience vis-
à-vis committee activities and actions. The appointee must be a Green
Valley resident, preferably a HOA homeowner, and knowledge of the
Green Valley Council and its Board of Representatives would be
advantageous. If you are interested, please call 520-648-1946 or email
info@gvcouncil.org. The appointments will be made prior to the
Executive Committee monthly meeting, which will be held on April 14,
2021.
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